Ski for Light, Inc.

Board of Directors Mid-year Teleconference Meeting
Thursday, November 17, 2016

Minutes

President, Scott McCall, welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 8:00 P.M. Eastern Standard Time.

Secretary, Judy Dixon called the roll. Executive Committee members present: Scott McCall, Robert Civiak, Judy Dixon, Brenda Seeger, Tim McCorcle, Heather Berg, and Marion Elmquist. Directors present: Renee Abernathy, Amy Brannan, Dede Chinlund, Wendy David, Krista Erickson, Andrea Goddard, Nicole Haley, Eivind Heiberg, Melinda Hollands, Leslie Maclin, Richard Milsteadt, Bonnie O’Day, Laura Oftedahl, and Larry Showalter. Not present: Julie Coppens, Robert Hartt, Ken Leghorn, and David Sweeny.

Approval of minutes. It was moved by Marion and seconded by Brenda that the minutes of the January 22, 2016 and January 26, 2016 meetings of the Board be approved as distributed. The motion passed unanimously.

President’s report. President, Scott McCall, reported the following:
· Scott appointed an ad hoc committee, chaired by Doug Boose, to look at the definition of vision classifications for the race/rally. Their work is complete and new criteria have been put into place.
· SFL has a new website. Thanks to Tom Hart and Larry Showalter, the new site is now live.
· Andrea Goddard is now editing the SFL Bulletin. She has completed three issues and is doing a great job.
· In August, Marion and Renee attended the Outdoor Retail Show in Salt Lake city. They had a very successful time reconnecting with existing corporate sponsors and connecting with potential new ones.
· The fall appeal was sent out in October. So far this fiscal year, we have received unrestricted donations from individuals of $10,334 and $1,700 from Sons of Norway lodges, $3,500 from foundations, and $500 for the endowment fund for a total of $16,004. 
· We have received a grant of $4,700 to hold a VIP recruitment event at the 2017 convention of the National Federation of the Blind in Orlando, Florida. The Executive Committee has approved funding for a similar event to be held at the 2017 convention of the American Council of the Blind in Sparks, Nevada. Both of these events will take place in July.

Post-event survey results. Leslie Maclin conducted a post-event survey. She reported briefly on the results. There was a response rate of 51% and 96% of those responding rated the overall event positively. Leslie summarized the results and will send a written summary to the Board. Scott told the Board that he had appointed a small ad hoc committee to thoroughly review these results and make recommendations to the Board at its February meeting.

Sons of Norway. Marion reported that SFL had speakers at three of the Sons district conventions while she and Tim McCorcle attended the international convention in Tacoma, Washington. The Norwegian ambassador will be visiting SFL this year. Our relationship with the Norwegian community is strong and well.

Treasurer’s report. Brenda reported that the balance in our Wells Fargo checking is $75,246.53 and savings is $29,708.51 which gives us a total operating fund of $104,955.04. The value of the endowment fund is $358,649.55. Fiscal year 2016 ended with a net ordinary income of $11,091.33 which compares with the end of 2015 where we had a loss of $17,093.71. The accountants have finished the end of year reports and we will have them soon. Brenda also reminded everyone that SFL is registered with Amazon Smile and reminded everyone to select SFL as their designated charity and shop on smile.amazon.com. Brenda will post a message to the listserv and see that this info gets on our Facebook page.

2017 Event Update. Heather reported that the planning meeting for the 2017 event took place this past weekend. At present, we have applications from 115 vips, 121 guides, 4 mips, and 16 others. Highlights from the planning meeting include: we will be working with the United States Association of Blind Athletes (USABA) to conduct two-and-a-half days of biathlon activities. We are working on mitigating some of the difficulties associated with navigating among the buildings at Snow Mountain Ranch. We will also be paying special attention to improving the situation for airport departure on the final day.

2017 Ridderrenn Team. Scott reported that the Executive Committee is recommending that SFL send a team of four (two skiers and two guides) to the Ridderren this year. A motion to send a team of four was made by Renee and seconded by Judy. The motion passed unanimously.

2018 Event. Scott and Marion made a site visit to the Tahoe Donner ski area in California and the Nugget Casino and Resort in Sparks, Nevada. They found skiing to be great with all levels of trails and a brand-new nordic center. The hotel is large and well-priced. There is a portion of the hotel where we could conduct all of our functions that would be separate from the majority of the hotel. The Executive Committee is recommending to the Board that Scott continue to pursue developing a contract for the 2018 event with these two facilities. Laura made a motion that SFL hold its 2018 event at Tahoe Donner and the Nugget subject to completion of contracts. The motion was seconded by Heather. The motion passed unanimously. The proposed dates are January 21-28, 2018.

VIP Recruitment Committee. Melinda reported for the VIP Recruitment committee. They have been contacting many organizations including libraries, rehab centers, and guide dog schools. They have also been making calls to the new vips to answer questions and provide reassurance. They will also be pairing first-time skiers with mentors at the vent to help acclimate them.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 Eastern Standard Time.
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